
Headteacher’s Message

Dear parents, carers and students,

We’ve reached the end of what seems to have been a very long half-term.  Getting back to 
normal clearly makes us all feel very tired!  

A couple of weeks ago I held a whole-school assembly, in which I spoke about the reasons 
why I believe Parklands is the best school in Chorley.  Chorley is lucky to have so many 
good schools, but our holistic approach to education sets us apart and results in 
exceptionally well-rounded young people.  Our reputation remains strong, evidenced in the 
huge number of appeals we have for places at Parklands for this coming September.  We 
continue to be over-subscribed, but rather than rest on our laurels, we are continually 
seeking ways to improve our provision.

Clearly, none of this can be achieved without the support of parents and carers.  It is the 
home-school partnership which is so fundamental to a school’s success, and I thank you for 
your feedback in the recent parental surveys and your ongoing support.

Updated Behaviour Policy
Our new Behaviour Policy is available on our website under School Information/Policies.  In 
light of the national issues around knife crime and anti-social behaviour, the governing body 
and I have strengthened our stance on behaviour.  This also ties in with the Government’s 
new White Paper (specifically paragraphs 71 - 73).  

It is important that all parents, carers and students are aware of our zero-tolerance approach 
to drugs and prohibited items (see sections 4 and 6 of our Behaviour Policy) so that we can 
continue to keep our school community safe.

Page 2 of this bulletin contains the updated COVID guidance we have received from the 
Department for Education.  

I hope you all have a lovely, relaxing Easter break, and Ramadan Mubarak to members of our 
school community who observe this religious festival.

Mr Mitchell
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Headteacher’s Message

Updated COVID guidance from the DfE

Changes to measures and guidance for managing COVID-19 in education and childcare 
settings from Friday 1 April

On Tuesday 29 March, the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, Sajid Javid, set out 
the next steps for living with COVID-19 in England from Friday 1 April.
Free COVID-19 tests will continue to be available for specific groups, including eligible 
patients and NHS staff, once the universal testing offer ends on Friday 1 April.
Updated guidance will advise:

● adults with the symptoms of a respiratory infection, and who have a high temperature 
or feel unwell, should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people until 
they feel well enough to resume normal activities and they no longer have a high 
temperature

● children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay 
at home and avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or 
childcare when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to 
attend

● adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid 
contact with other people for 5 days, which is when they are most infectious. For 
children and young people aged 18 and under, the advice will be 3 days

The population now has much stronger protection against COVID-19 than at any other point 
in the pandemic. This means we can begin to manage the virus like other respiratory 
infections, thanks to the success of the vaccination programme and access to antivirals, 
alongside natural immunity and increased scientific and public understanding about how to 
manage risk.

For education and childcare settings from Friday 1 April:
● regular asymptomatic testing is no longer recommended in any education or childcare 

setting, including in SEND, alternative provision and children’s social care settings. 
Therefore, settings will no longer be able to order test kits

● the UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) will publish new guidance. Most of the 
specific COVID-19 guidance for education and childcare settings will be withdrawn 
from GOV. UK on Friday 1 April. The operational guidance on the testing in education 
settings document sharing platform will also be removed on the same day

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-sets-out-next-steps-for-living-with-covid?utm_source=31%20March%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1euurg-X9V9fy-PAa3HAok_6Hf0rXmMCW
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1euurg-X9V9fy-PAa3HAok_6Hf0rXmMCW


Head Students’ Page

Today brings the end of another term! I want to say a huge congratulations to 
everyone who has made the spring term so memorable. This term has brought 
me the role of Head Student and my fellow SSLT, Prefect team and and I are so 
grateful for the opportunity Parklands has given us. We have all massively 
enjoyed our new roles so far. Year 11 have also just received their exam table 
so I wish you all the best of luck revising for your exams. As well as that, year 9 
have just been given their options so I hope everyone is happy with their 
choices! 

I would also like to congratulate everyone on the fact that over 100,000 
Achievement Points have been handed out! This again proves how Parklands 
is such an amazing school!

As well, to ‘celebrate’ April Fools Day, I asked Oscar, Alannah and Alex for their 
best jokes!

Alannah’s joke
What do you call guys who make women in the kitchen jokes?
Single! 

Alex’s joke
I tried to sue the airport for misplaced luggage…
I lost my case

Oscar’s joke
Look in the mirror

I hope everyone who celebrates it, has a happy Easter and everyone else a 
wonderful break. Make sure you have fun, stay safe and are well prepared for 
summer term + the exam period!

Evie



Year 7 Messages

None this week

Year 8 Messages

See details of the French trip in the Year 9 section.

Year 9 Messages

Form tutors have confirmed students’ option choices with the students in their tutor groups and letters 
have been given out confirming these choices. We were able to offer all students’ subject specialisms 
once an EBacc subject was chosen. 

Please note that the above trip has now been opened up to Year 9s who are taking French as a 
subject specialism.  CLICK HERE FOR LINK TO THE LETTER
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https://docs.google.com/document/d/1FtJONpj-IUXJor4OpB6jGAUUEtr8-nUJWiNFVR215HA/edit?usp=sharing


Year 10 Messages

Thank you to those Year 10s who have brought back their WEX slips. I would appreciate the rest 
back in straight after the Easter break please.
I would suggest making a list of potential placements over the holiday - think about what you are 
interested in and see if there is a local company who does this kind of work. Ask family, relatives or 
neighbours if they know of any opportunities where they work.
Find out who the manager or owner of the business is - and address any letters or emails directly to 
them.
Have a wander into town and call in on businesses: cafes, restaurants, shops, offices …. Unless you 
ask, you will never know what is available!

Year 11 Messages

Summer 2022 student timetables were handed out this week to all pupils.  Please ensure that these 
are kept in a safe place.  The timetable is also available via the Edulink App

WaG Reports will be issued on the next Review Day, Wednesday 20th April.

This is not in Career News, but a local company based in Darwen, WEC Group Ltd., is offering a 
number of Welding and Fabrication apprenticeships starting in September 2022.  The application 
deadline is Monday 2nd May, so be sure to send an application before then!  Contact the recruitment 
team at recruitment@wecl.co.uk or www.wec-group.com/apprenticeship-apply-online.html
These are exciting opportunities to join one of the UK’s top engineering companies and earn while 
you learn.

EASTER SCHOOL. Thank you in advance to the staff and students who have given up their holiday 
time for Easter school.
All students have been emailed a copy of the timetable and the subjects they are booked to attend.
As these sessions are running outside of normal school hours, there will be a difference to some of 
the ways we operate- such as no catering facilities, non-uniform and different school hours. Full 
details here   The deadline for bookings has closed - it is not possible to make additional bookings. 

mailto:recruitment@wecl.co.uk
http://www.wec-group.com/apprenticeship-apply-online.html
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1mH-JSPjVGN87sKGa6-muSRJl1Ea_ESgPU-D-FLBVIW0/edit?usp=sharing


Year 11 Messages



Whole School Messages

Weekly Learning Support Board - click here

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 33 pupils since September
Year 8:  19 pupils since September
Year 9:  46 pupils since September
Year 10: 28 students since September
Year 11: 22 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

During our Autumn and Spring terms our wonderful pupils have amassed a magnificent 102,465 
Achievement points. As a House, our pupils from Europe have taken the lead away from Asia,  now 
with 21,931 points collectively, however other houses are very close contenders.

In House assemblies this week 196 pupils were awarded Bronze Certificates of Achievement for 
reaching the first milestone of 150 points, this was accompanied by an Easter Egg to enjoy over the 
Easter Break. Well done to all involved and a special mention to Finley (Europe), Sophie (Asia), 
Liam (South America), Robyn (Australasia) and Emilia (Africa) for having the highest number of 
Achievement points in their houses so far!

Keep up the good work everyone and have a fabulous Easter Break!

Parent governor vacancies
We currently have 3 vacancies for parent governors. For further information, please email 
admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk

Sandcastle Trip
All final payments must be paid by the end of today please.

How many had the Perfect 3 in the previous week?
Years 7: 146 pupils
Year 8:  97 pupils

Year 9:  122 pupils
Year 10:  131 students
Year 11:  139 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/16nhpQ5S9YZl4udn01rElB-McH37J7FrjguIVWxAWZug/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Whole School Messages

This weekend marks the beginning of the month of Ramadan. 
Lots of our pupils and many members of our wider school 
community will be fasting for 30 days. Click here to find out 
more about Ramadan.  
Best of luck to all participating. Ramadan Mubarak!

Well done to Violet, Zeyan, Jake, Kara, Ned, Toby, Jacob, Evie and Ishaq who took part in a virtual 
Engineering Humans workshop delivered by UCLAN in conjunction with the Royal Academy of 
Engineering. Students had the opportunity to have a question and answer session with scientists 
from around the world, discussing fields such as clinical rehabilitation and astrophysics. As part of 
the session students were involved in building a robotic exoskeleton arm.

£172.07 was raised for The Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal on Thursday. Ms Robinson and the 
charity prefects held an Easter Egg Tombola. It was lots of fun and a great success. 

https://ing.org/resources/for-all-groups/calendar-of-important-islamic-dates/ramadan-information-sheet/


Whole School Messages

Attendance matters!  
Overall school attendance since September 91.6%

Overall school attendance for the week 91.5%

Attendance by House since September:  
Asia 91.5%

Australasia 92.2%
Africa 91.1%

Europe 91.4%
South America 92.9%

Attendance by House for the week:
Asia 91.7%

Australasia 92.2%
Africa 91%

Europe 89.7%
South America 93.5%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:
Asia - Japan 96.9%

Australasia - Solomon Islands 98.9%
Africa - Ivory Coast 98.2%
Europe - Belgium 93.8%

South America - Venezuela 96.5%

Join a sports club from our club links with sports clubs in Chorley, Leyland and the surrounding 
areas here.

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

Miss Law’s Aspire class 
visited St Mary’s Primary 
school on Tuesday to 
deliver their projects on 
‘Environ-Mental Health’. 

They were teaching year 2 
about the important link 
between the world around 
us and our mental health 
and wellbeing. 

The year 9 students were 
wonderful teachers and the 
year 2s were engaged, 
excited and learnt a lot 
whilst having fun along the 
way. 

Well done year 9! There 
are certainly some 
budding primary school 
teachers amongst you!



Whole School Messages

A reminder to parents whose pupils are on the football tour, please get your order in before the 1st 
April and pay via SCOPAY. Form is here with sizes. 

https://forms.gle/Ka7GvPSwc1ofYd9NA
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Whole School Messages

Due to having to postpone the ski trip to 2023 a small number of places have become available for 
additional students to attend.
Please see the advert below and if you are interested please contact Miss Marr for more 
information and a copy of the letter.
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Careers

For this week's edition of Careers News please follow this link
As always, there are lots of great opportunities for students in Career News. There are some 
amazing virtual work experience offers from top employers, open days and events, medical and 
now law conferences for those aspiring medics and lawyers, summer career experiences, advice 
and tips for revision, applying for work experience or writing a CV, a roundup of the latest 
apprenticeship vacancies and finally, Career of the Week!

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Spring_news_April_1.pdf

